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SUBJECT:  A MOTION requesting the county executive to prepare report formats on public transparency in county revenues, expenditures and performance.
Committee Action:  At its May 29, 2008 meeting, the General Government and Labor Relations Committee voted to forward Proposed Motion 2008-0223, as amended, to the full Council with a “do pass” recommendation.  The vote was three ayes, no nos and none excused.  

SUMMARY: 

The intent of Proposed Motion 2008-0223 is to provide the public with clear, transparent, accessible and easily understandable information on how well their county government operates and if their tax dollars are being spent wisely.  

Currently, county performance, financial and budget information are reported in separate documents which are primarily intended for use by internal county decision-makers and managers and external auditors.  There is an opportunity to synthesize the performance, financial and budget information in these documents into a summary document whose primary audience is the public so that the public can determine how well their county government operates and if their tax dollars are being spent wisely.  
Proposed Motion 2008-0223 requests the county executive to prepare the format for two public reports for council consideration by July 1, 2008.  The first report is an annual "King County scorecard".  This short, visual report would present the priorities of King County government and answer the question "Are we as county residents better off today than we were last year?".  This report would be available both in hard copy and on the internet.
The second report format is for an annual "state of King County government report".  This report is intended for the public who wants more detailed performance, financial and budget information than is presented in the King County scorecard.  This report would only be made available on the internet.

The state of King County government report would include the following data components:
1.  Adopted budgeted and actual revenues for the county government as a whole and for the general fund and by major revenue source;
2.  Adopted budgeted and actual expenditures for the county government as a whole and for the general fund, by program area, by elected agency, executive department, division and appropriation unit; 
3.  Community and performance measures for the county as a whole, by program area, by elected agency, executive department and division.

In an effort to make King County's financial statements easily understandable, transparent and accessible to the public, the executive is requested to participate in the Government Finance Officers Association's Popular Annual Financial Reporting Awards Program with the goal of achieving a certificate of achievement for excellence in financial reporting program in 2009.
AMENDMENT:
There is a proposed amendment attached to this staff report which removes the request of the county executive to participate in the Government Finance Officers Association's Distinguished Budget Presentation Award Program.  Beginning in 1998, the county was awarded the Government Finance Officers Association's Distinguished Budget Presentation Award Program for twelve consecutive years.  Since the executive’s proposed budget has already met the Government Finance Officers Association's report criteria, it does not appear necessary to expend county funds to participate in this program. 
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